WATER / WASTEWATER UTILITIES



It's real.

Memorandum

To: Mayor and City Council Members

Steve Parker, City Manager

From: Tim Howe, Director - Water / Wastewater Utilities

Through: Rick Cortes, Deputy City Manager

Subject: 24-inch Water Transmission Main Project –

12-inch Water Main Relocation Proposal

Date: August 6, 2024

At the request of the City, TRC Engineers, Inc. prepared an additional service proposal for the design and construction phase services for the relocation of the existing 12-inch water main on the 24-inch Transmission Main Project. These required additional services are to relocate the existing 12-inch water main out of the TxDOT right-or-way (ROW) along SH-123 Bypass and to replace the existing 8-inch water main crossings along State Highway 123 Bypass with 12-inch water main crossings. The intent is to relocate the 12-inch water main outside of TxDOT ROW and within the existing easement of the 24-inch transmission main that is currently under construction.

Staff recommends acceptance of this professional services proposal in the amount of \$143,050.00. Funding provided through 2024 certificates of obligation. I will be available at the City Council meeting on August 6, 2024, to address any questions or concerns.